
A special day:
Lena, June 8th 2023

On June 5th, the yellow three had a simulation at the y-lab. They had 
to simulate a real Oskar-event with thank you-speeches, fancy 
clothes and articles. They could choose one group, stars, journalists 
and fans, and must create products for the simulation. This article is 
about the Hollywood-project and the course from this.

It all started at 8 o’clock. The completely yellow three met at the y-
lab in the Friedländer Weg 2. First, they had to organize a few things, 
but after that, it all started with the flight from Göttingen to 
America. After that, there was a entry from the stars, because there 
are the special guests from the event. All set down in a presentation 
room and Friederike and Fynn, our teacher, talked shortly with us. 
They explained the course of the day and then, the first awards 
started. All the nominated fans, who won, had to held a thankyou- 
speech in front of the whole class. After the first nominations, we 
could go to different rooms and collecting some stars (in form of 
stickers), which we could stick on our working sheet to show our 
teachers, that we spoke a lot English in the last few hours. In the 
different rooms, there was some stations, for example a photo 
station, a guest book station and a bar. We had a bit time, to collect 
stars, and then, we went again to the presentation room, and the 
second awards started. It was the turn for the journalist. They had 
also to held thankyou speeches. After that, we had again time to 
collect stars. Then, the Oscar-simulation comes to an end, with the 
last awards and thankyou speeches from the stars. We took the flight 
back to Göttingen.

After this cool day, I can say that it was a funny and interesting 
experience and for every 8th class very important to learn the 
pronunciation of English better.


